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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE . By Jim Davis - RBCC, Inc. President

ear Members:

Our Second Annual
Convention was held on October
18th, 19th and 20th in Schaum-
burg, IL the same location as last
year. Can you imagine one whole
year has gone by since we first
met and officially formed the
RBCC, Inc. For me it has been a
dreamoomeimeandalsoaveiy
rewarding experience, There are
many others who share in my en-
thusiasm.

Some members arrived early on
Thursday and renewed old friend-
ships. Of course this also gave
some of us a sneak preview of
some fine pieces of Royal
Bayreuth. After some forty years
of collecting I was able to pur-
chase a figural which had eluded
me all those years. It was a squir-
rel creamer which will hold a
prominent position in my present
collection.

A hospitality room was located on
the seventh floor to welcome all
and make new comers feel at
home. The staff who managed the
room did an excellent job and was
one of the highlights of the con-
vention.

Our first meeting Friday was to
get acquainted with all in atten-
dance and hear what each member
collected. Saturday moming a
formal business meeting was held,
right in the middle we had some
excitement as the fire alarm went

off and we all had to go outside to
get some fresh air. In the after-
noon there were two fine pro-
grams, the first by Harriet Land
followed by Des Wicks. Both
programs were very informative
and we thank you for your time
and effort. In the evening our
banquet was held in the atrium
where we all shared in a nice meal
Sunday morming our auction was
held with some very nice consign-
ments. We were fortunate to have
a member who is a professional
auctioneer do our auction for us.
There was some spirited bidding
and new owners went home with
some new trophies to enjoy for
many years.

ote from Our Historian:

Nancy Rublaitus, our Historian,
requests that any articles from
any source on Royal Bayreuth be
forwarded to her, by any member
who might find them  The Date,
Source or other pertinent
information would be greatly
appreciated.

Submit articles to the following
address:

Nancy Rublaitus
2713 Everitt Road
Ottowa IL. 61350

Members this is what
Joining a club is all
about!

The convention concluded afier a
brief meeting following the auc-
tion. Many members were already
discussing next years convention
to be held in Syracuse, N.Y.

Members this is what joining a
club is all about. The more mem-
bers that participate in helping in
any phase the better the club will
be. Since last year our member-
ship has grown in leaps and
bounds. Attendance was up at
this years convention and we are
hoping next year will even be big-
ger and better. Help in making
this club a better one for all.

INCREASES !

Anditwillaswerecmitnew

fmembers! Enclosed with this
jissue is an APPLICATION

j Anyone is welcome, let’s help

our club grow!
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Notes From The Secretary - Judith White

t was portentous, I

guess, that I had re-

quested appointment of
a Recording Secretary at the con-
vention as I then became ill and
unable to attend two days of
meetings, programs and the auc-
tion. I want to thank Ann Heeley
for volunteering to fill this posi-
tion at this year’s convention. As
you can see, her notes are excel-
lent. She sent them to me in a
very timely manner for which I am
grateful. Let’s hope that she can

continue with this position, which

will depend on whether they are
able to attend next year’s conven-
tion. And, yes, that was I you saw
streaming down seven flights of
stairs in my nightgown during the

fire alarm!

The Hooks’s were much missed at
the convention. Dee has been in-
volved with Royal Bayreuth for
many years, even acting as the re-
source person for price guides.
We are very lucky as a club to
have the participation of so many
“old-timers” in the Royal
Bayreuth business who offer
much experience that can help us
to verify some of the questionable
marks and pieces.

Membership Items:

If you haven’t already done so, be
sure to use the epplication form to
renew your membership for 1997.
The dues are $30 per family mem-
bership. You need fill in address
information only if there are

changes.

Save copies of the form to give to
others who may want to join us.
You can earn a $5 discount for
every membership you enlist - be
sure to put your name on the
forms you hand out. Vouchers
will be sent to be included when
you pay your next year’s dues.

Chuck Heerhold will be working
on a brochure for futurre use. It is
hoped that color photos and other
art work can be used to make the
form attractive. Let him know if
you have any ideas.

Our memberships now
number 109, representing
181 people.

It was gratifying to report at the
convention that our memberships
now number 109, representing
181 people. Those numbers con-
tinue to grow at a steady rate.
This year’s convention had 70
people attending. We hope that
moving the location annually wiil
benefit our membership who
don’t live in the Midwest. Nearly
one-third of our members come
from the Eastern part of the U.S.;
we hope they are already reserv-
ing the dates for 1997 at Syracuse
along with those of us who have
alre:fdy been attending the con-
ventions.

Auction Results - 1996

Jack Biddlecome -
Treasurer

Gross Receipts: $9,495.00
Auction

Disbursements:  $8 408 80
Net Proceeds To

Club OF $1.086.20
This includes items sold and not

sold. There were a total of 40
items in the auction, A few items
were not sold because of reserve -
but not much. A special thanks to
Nancy and Mike Rublaitus, Arvena
and Ray Pearson and Harold and
Joeleen Passow for items donated
to the club for auction.
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Letter From The Editor - Aima Biddiecome

his is all 2 new experi-

ence for me and I hope

I can do as fine a job as
Chuck and Sandy Heerhold have
doge in the past. '

We will keep the same Section for
Trading, Buying, Selling and
Want Adds for Royal Bayreuth
pieces. There will be no charge
for placing an add in the RBCC,
Inc. for this service to its mem-
bers. All items will be published
in one newsletter only unless I am
informed otherwise. Also a
“What Is It?” section and any arti-
cles members wish to send in on
how they got started (or hooked)
on Royal Bayreuth, interesting
shopping trips, tremendous finds
or anything else they wish to con-
tribute to the Newsletter will be
greatly appreciated. All of you
have probably heard it in the past
but ALL MEMBERS mmust realize
that this is YQUR newsletter and
it can only be as good and suc-
cessful as it’s members wish it to
be. All articles must be received
3 weeks prior to newsletter time,
which is 3/1/97, 6/1/97, 9/1/97
and 12/1/97.

The convention was great and I
believe a good time was had by
all. We would like to extend our
sincere thanks to Nancy and Mike
Rublaitus and Arvena and Ray
Pearson for all their hard work in
the Hospitality Room. Also a
BIG Thank You ta Bob Gollmar
and his wife for their donation to
the Hospitality Room. Bob was

not able to attend the convention
because of his wife’s surgery but
he did stop in to say hi. Also want
to thank Carol and Terry Segge-
brush for their monetary donation
for the Hospitality Room. We
must not forget Craig and Anne
Heeley for their assistance in the
auction and also Anne’s filling in
as secretary for Judy White during
her untimely illness.

The auction was a great success
and another big thank you to
Roland and Ruth Rosenboom for
a great and fun auction. Thanks
also to Bob McCaslin for helping
with the auction too. This is what

ALL MEMBERS must realize
that this is YOUR newsletter and
it can only be as good and
succesfull as it's members wish it
to be,

makes a Collectors Club success-
ful, when so many fine people are
willing to give of themselves for
the benefit of the club.

We hope and are working towards
a means of publishing pictures of
unusual pieces of Royal Bayreuth
and also pictures of the conven-
tion for those members that are
unable to attend.

We must now start planning for
our next convention in Syracuse,
N.Y. which will be held on

October 17, 18 and 19, 1997 at

the Embassy Suites.

Hospitality Committee for 1997
convention is: )

Bob Mazza, Chairman

Dotty Earle and Judy and Ken
Stockwell. Anyone wishing to
donate cookies, crackers, etc..
please contact:

Bob Mazza

111 S. Compo road

Westport CT 06880
203-454-7629

Anyone who has an idea on a lo-
cation for our 1998 Convention
and is willing to do some work
necessary to find a suitable loca-
tion please inform the President.

Also any ideas on programs for
the 1997 Convention would be
greatly appreciated. This infor-
mation should also be forwarded
to the President.
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1996 Conventlon Highlights & Minutes

Welcome 1

President Jim Davis began the
Welcome Meeting at 3:40 on Fri-
day afternoon, October 18. He
stated that the purpose of the
meeting was not to do amy club
business, but only to help mem-
bers get acquainted with each
other.

The Executive Board members
and officers were introduced.

New members than introduced
themselves and talked a little
sbout their particular collecting
interests.

7. Davis read the Itinerary and ex-
plained the convention format and
procedures to the new members.

A site for next year’s comvention
was announced, the Embassy
Suites at Syracuse, New York,
from October 17th through Octo-
ber 19th. The new site allows the
auction to be moved earlier in the
meeting and & separate banquet
room will be available for a possi-
ble program or entertamment.

Mary McCaslin was introduced,
she announced that she had copies
of her book available in her room.

Members who had attended the
convention previously then intro-
duced themselves and talked
about their collection interests.
Several told interesting stories of
their ongoing’ search for Royal

Bayreuth, citing dealer comments
such as “We don’t carry that
cheap stuff (of course this was
said many years ago)” or “Royal
Bay-what?” when asked about the

availability of Royal Bayreuth.

Thé McCaslins talked about their
trip for a month to New Zealand
to visit Des and Cath Wicks and
to research the Roysal Bayreuth
patterns and designs available
there. They expressed great ap-
preciation for the hospitality of
the Wicks and other New Zealan-
ders who welcomed them with
vigor and opened their homes to
show their Royal Bayreuth. The
Stockwells told of their trip to the
Royal Bayreuth factory in Tettau,
they were also warmly received
and were shown around the fac-
tory and showroom. Today’s
production is primarily dinner-
ware. Jim Davis told of visiting
there in 1972 after the Salley
Book was published. When Jim
showed the Director the book, he
said he had mnever seen the
Corinthian pattern; Jim later sent
him a piece for the museum there.
Apparently, the factory did not
kecp sample pieces of china as
they produced it and very little is
now present in the museum dis-

play.

J. Davis read the Welcome Letter
to the group, making final thanks

to participants. The meeting was

adjourned.

Executive B Meeti 18
President Jim Davis called the
meeting to order at 1:10 p.m. with
Chuck and Sandy Heerhold,
Richard Earle, Nancy Branden-
burg, Bob McCaslin, Jim Davis,
Jack Biddlecome, and Judy White
present. Absent were Dee Hooks,
Bob Mazza, and Bob Gollmar.

Jim Davis read a letter from Dee
Hooks asking to be replaced on
the Board due to the health prob-
lems of Maurice Hooks. The
President will appoint a replace-
ment, Dee Hooks will be missed
on the Board.

President Davis had several pieces
of business to announce:

He has filed Corporation papers in
New York Staie, keeping the
ongmal papers in his file with
copies to J. Biddlecome and J.
White.

He has also filed the necessary pa-
perwork to make the RBCC, Inc.

a non-profit organization.

He has submitted the forms filled
out by Jack Biddlecome, Trea-
surer and Judy White, Secretary,

for bonding. The cost should be
about $90 per year per person.
Discussion followed as to whether
amyone else should be bonded, but
it was decided that only these two
positions handled the Chub’s
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1996 Convention Highlights & Minutes (con’t)

checking account in case the
Treasurer was unaveilable. J. Bid-
Zlecome will get the necessary pa-
perwoik to have the Secretary in-
cinded. '

A very important issue at this con-
vention will be to get a replace-
ment editor for the newsletter as
C. Heerhold will no longer be edi-
tor. Chuck was thanked for his
£00d job done on this year’s pa-
per; he in tumn thanked his wife
Sandy for all of her efforts. Vol-
unteers will be asked for at the
business meeting.

Several committees will be
needed:

A nominating committee for next
year to replace three members of
the Board. The present Board
and Officers should serve until
1998 convention according to the
by-laws; thus, the nominating
committee isn’t really needed until
next year to set up a slate for the
1999 fiscal year, at which time the
officers and three Board members
will be nominated.

An advertising committee to stim-
ulate new membership is needed.
Chuck Heerhold volunteered to
take charge of that.

Discussion followed about the
needs of membership; ie., should

therebeamembenh:pcomm:t
tee? Who is to produce the re-

quired membership brochure?
It was decided that no member-

ship committee is needed and
Chuck Heerhold is to work on the
brochure, along with the advertis-
ing. Clanfication of membership
policies should be a part of the
brochure. Several points were
discussed with these policies be-
ing clarified:

1. The membership year is from
Jamiary 1 to December 31 of any
year. There will be no prorating
of dues but any NEW member
joining from September 1 and on
in any calendar year will be ex-
tended through the foflowing cal-
endar year. Any rejoining mem-
bers must pay for each calendar
year’s membership. This policy
resulted from a unanimous vote
on a resolution made by C. Heer-
hold, seconded by Nancy Bran-
denburg.

2, Anymanberjoimngdunngthe
calendar year is entitled to all
mailings and newsletters for the
year. The Secretary should have
available extra copies for this pur-
pose.

3. A membership application form
should be available in the last
quarterly newsletter for renewals
not paid at the convention. After
the first of the year, the Secretary
should mail reminders to those not
yet renewed.

4. Richard Earle recommend that
all membership dues be $30 per
year. C. Heerhold seconded the
motion, which carried unani-

mously.

Bob McCaslin asked whether the
election should be run by mail, but

since the by-laws state s.
tions will continue to be he.
the annual conventions.

Jack Biddlecome asked whether a
voucher system should be used for
all expenses. It was decided that
a paper voucher must accompany

all expense requests.

Because of additional expenses
for meeting room rents for next
year’s convention in Syracuse,
Jack Biddlecome asked whether
the registration fee for that con-
vention be higher than the previ-
ous $10 per family fee. Discus-
sion resulted in 8 consensus that
these costs be assumed by the
club,

Sandy Heerhold asked why the
convention is beld at this particu-
lar time of the year, as some mem-
bers are not able to attend. The
by-laws call for the convention to
be held some time in September or
October. Next year’s dates are
already set, but future plans can
vary according to hotel availabil-
ity.

J. White had asked that appoint-
ment of 2 Recording Secretary be
considered because of the prob-
lem of the voting Secretary’s be-
ing unable to participate fully in
discussions while taking notes. It
was decided to ask for a volunteer
at the Welcome Meeting for a
non-voting Recording Secretary.

The meeting was adjourned at
3:10.
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1996 Convention Highlights & Minutes (con’t)

Bo. 20
Jim Davis reminded board mem-
bers that election of officers will
take place at the October 1997
business meeting. Bob McCaslin
made a motion, seconded by
Chuck Heerhold, to appoint Mary
McCaslin and Tim Gaudet to the
Election Committee. The motion
was approved. The terms of Bob
Mazza, Paul Toland, and Dick
Earle will expire in October 1997.
Mary and Tim will seek nominees,
and additional nominations will be
accepted from the floor. The
three incumbents will be given an
opportunity to be placed on the
ballot.

It was decided that Chuck Heer-
hold will take over responsibilities
involved with the Club brochures
and advertising. He has spoken to
other members concerning new
ideas. A motion was made by
Bob Mazza and seconded by Paul
Toland to set a ceiling of
$1,000.00 for advertising. The
motion passed by a vote of 8:1
with one abstention.

It was also suggested that syndi-
cated columnist, Anita Gold, be
given an honorary membership to
the RBCC, Inc. in exchange for
printing articles about the Club
and about Royal Bayreuth in gen-
eral. She already has a similar
agreement with the Toothpick
Collectors group. A motion to
contact Anita Gold with this offer
was made by Bob McCaslin and
seconded by Sandy Heerhold.

The motion was passed by a vote
of 9:0 and one abstention.

Another suggestion to increase
membership involved a rebate
program to current members for
recruiting new members. A dis-
cussion followed. Chuck Heer-
hold made a motion that would
allow current members to deduct
$5.00 from the next year’s dues
for each new member recruited.
The motion was seconded by Bob
Mazza, and approved by a vote of
7-2 and one abstention.

Depending on the type of auction
the Club hosts in years to come,
Bob McCaslin made a motion:
Beginning in 1997, the RBCC,
Inc. may reimburse a professional
auctioneer for up to two nights
lodging. The motion was sec-
onded by Chuck Heerhold and
passed by a vote of 9:1.

A motion to adjourn was made by
Chuck Heerhold and seconded by
Dick Earle. The motion was
unanimously passed.

Submitted by ... Ann Heeley.

RB In es 9
President Jim Davis opened the
meeting of the October RBCC at
9:15 am. He announced that the
club has been incorporated with
non-profit status. A $150.00 fil-
ing fee was paid to the IRS for
exemption as a non-profit organi-
zation.

The Club also filed wnh an insur-

ance company to bond our secre-
tary and treasurer for $10,000
each. The yearly premium for
both is $90.00. The Club’s books
have also been audited. One ex-
penditure that the board approved
after last October’s meeting was
replacement and payment of ads
to attract new members.

Jack Biddlecome, Treasurer, re-
ported that October 18, 1996 au-
dit indicated a balance prior to the
convention of $4,446.08. Ap-
proximately $2,000.00 will be
subtracted for convention ex-
penses. Des Wicks congratulated
Jack on the complete and accurate
work he has done with the Club’s
books.

Records from Judy White, Secre-
tary, showed that there were 35
charter memberships and 54 total
members at the end of the 1995
RBCC convention. As of October
18, 1996 there are now 104 mem-
berships and 176 total members.
Judy also received a note from
Evelyn Schaefer, a charter mem-
ber, expressing regret at not being
able to attend this convection due

to a family iliness.

Under New Business, Jim Davis
reported that the Heerholds had
volunteered to be newsletter edi-
tors for one year, and that the po-
sition of editor is now open. Jim
called for volunteers, explaining

t that the job involves a time com-
' mitment and probably a
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computer, The Biddlecomes
volunteered to take over as
editors and were unanimously
applauded in for the job. Jim
asked members to provide
articles and input for the quarterly
newsletters to Alma and Jack
Biddlecome.

In other new business, Dee
Hooks bad to step down from her
position on the executive board
due to her husband’s {lness. Paul
Toland will take her place until
her term expires.

In the Executive Board meeting,
it was decided that Chuck
Heerhold will take care of

focus on recruiting new members.
Judy White will design and print
an RBCC, Inc. brochure
containting information on the
club’s goals, purpose, reasons for
joining, and membership
application. The brochures will
be distributed to members to
place at antique shows and give
to fiiends and dealers. Aftera
discussion as to where to place
paid ads and how much money to
budget for advertising, it was felt
by a consensus of the membership
present that ads placed in the
Antique Trader would be the
most productive. A motion was
made by Jack Biddlecome and
seconded by Dottie Earle to
submit a membership ad every
three months to the Trader. The
motion passed. In addition, a
new release will be sent to major

antique newspapers and journals
with coverage of the 1996
RBCC, Inc. convention. °

At the Executive Board meeting,
it was decided to keep
membership dues at $30.00 per
year. Dues will cover the period
from Jamary 1 through
December 31. If a member joins
between September 1 and
December 31, the dues will cover
that period plus the next 12
months of the following year.
Members joining prior to
September 1 will receive a copy
of any newsletters sent out during
will appear in the next newsletter.
Membership dues should be paid
at the convention or sent to Jack
Biddlecome or Judy White.

Jim Davis reported that the
auction committee is in need of
additional pieces for Sunday’s
auction. Larry Brenner .
suggested that the auction should
be held on Friday or Saturday
since several members were
unable to stay for a Sunday
auction. Jim responded that next
year’s auction will be held on
Friday. Larry then made a
motion to move this year’s
auction to today so that all

manberswouldbeabletoatténd.

The motion was seconded, and a
discussion followed. The motion
was defeated.

Chuck Heerhold then made a

motion to waive the rule limiting
the number of pieces a member is
allowed to put in the auction.
The motion was seconded and
passed. Chuck’s second motion
was to waive the rule excluding
pieces that have been shown in
rooms. The motion was amended
to cover this convention only.
This motion was seconded and
passed. Chuck also asked if
reserves on individual pieces are
confidential. According to
RBCC, Inc. By-Laws, all reserve
bids are confidential. '

Jim Davis asked members to put
better pieces in the auction. He
explained that 8% of the sefling
prices goes to the Club. Ifan
item is unsold, the owner donates
$10.00 to the Club. Mary
McCaslin suggested that we
consider having a donation
auction where all profits go to the
Club,

Bob McCaslin asked what type of
auction members would like to
see at firture conventions. A
lengthy discussion outlining pros
and cons ensued. Following a
recess caused by a fire alarm at
the hotel, the membership voted
informally on the possible types
of auctions. The options and
votes recorded:

1. Member consigned pieces only;
& member or vohmteer
auctioneer: 18 votes.
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2. Professional auctioneer brings Vegas was suggested. the auction;
in private collection; auction is . Harriet Land and Des Wieks -
open to the public; auctioneer Jim Davis announced that the two | for two excellent programs and
makes donation to the Club: programs for this afternoon will slide presentations.

13 votes beheld at 1:00 and 2:15. Harriet
3. Consignment auction with Land and Des Wicks are this In order to plan for the 1998
professional auctioneer; may year’s presenters. A motion to convention, members were asked
include member-consigned pieces | adjourn the meeting was made about their motel preferences.
and outside pieces; Club will and seconded, and the motion Some members preferred the
provide lodging if all pieces are passed at 11:0. suite style where sleeping
consigned; 8% of sales goes to quarters were separate from
the Club: 13 Votes, Submitted by .... Ann Heeley. display areas, Others were
Paul Toland, chairman of the willing to forego the extra space
auction committee, will take this RB C. i 20 to cut lodging expenses.
informal tally under advisement in | A brief méeting was held
planning for next year’s immediately following the Members were thanked for their
convention. auction. President Jim Davis input and reminded to send

thanked the following people for articles, ideas, and wants/needs
A reservation fee has already their contributions and efforts.: listings to our new newsletter
been paid on the Embassy Suites Judy White - who became ill editors, Alma and Jack
in Syracuse, New York, the site during the convention, but had Biddlecome,
of the 1997 RBCC, Inc. put in hours and hours of her time
Convention. Bob Mazza, Dottie | to make the Club and Convention | Submitted by ... Ann Heeley
and Richard Earle, and Judy and a success;
Ken Stockwell will host the Jack Biddlecome - for doing a
hospitality room. Members are wonderful job as Treasurer and
encouraged to bring cookies and for keeping immaculate records;
other snacks. Judy White will Nancy and Mike Rublaitus and
send get-well and thank-you Arvena and Roy Pearson - for
cards to Mr. and Mrs. Bob hosting and supplying the
Gollmar. Mrs. Gollmar recently | hospitality room, organizing the RBC Inc
had surgery, but Bob took time photo album, and providing
to make several trips to members with a place to relax
Schaumburg to help with the and share stories; 1 996 Conventmn
auction and hospitality room. Jim | Sandy and Chuck Heerhold -
Davis would also appreciate for volunteering their time and
hearing from members willing to organizational skills in this year’s
put on programs for next year’s series of RBCC, Inc. newsletters;
convention. Craig and Ann Heeley and
Rollie and Ruth Rosenboom -

Convention plans for 1998 are for assisting with the auction;

already under way. St. Louis is
the probable site, although Las

Bob McCaslin - for stepping in
at the last minute to help organize
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Royal Bayreuth Collectors Club

Royal Bayreuth Collectors Club
October 16, 1995 - October 15, 1996

Receipts:

Memberships @ $30 x 103 $3,090.00
Convention Registration & Banquet Fees $1,915.00
Auction Receipts (1995) $7,669.40
Donations $220.00
Transfer 1995 Convention - Judy White $103.75
Receipts Total: $12,998.15
Disbursments

Advertisements $153.99
Conventions - 1996 & 1997 (1997 $500 N.Y.) $1,091.40
Newsletter $344.67
Axnction Expense $8.37
Auctian Pisursements $6,470.80
Legal or Governmental Fees $86.95
Office Supplies $375.89
Refund - 1996 Convention (Moorey) $60.00
Disbursements Total: $8,552.07
Receip $12,998.15
Disbursements $8,552.07
Check Book Balance (15/15/96) 446.08

RBCC, Inc. Treasurer - Jack Biddlecome

Recent Finds:

I am pleased to report that you
on Royal Bayreuth Figurals here
in New Jersey. Irecently
acquired a Pelican Creamer for
$20.00, a Devil and Cards
Toothpick for $80.00 and a Pair
of Devil and Cards Salt and
Peppers for an incredible price of
only $25.00. All items were mint,
and came from the same estate
sale. Ialso bought a Purple
Grapes Creamer for $12.00 at a
local show, and in the You Never
Know Department I sent away
for a list of X-Mas and
Hallgwoon ftems and o tho kst
was a Devil and Dice Demi Cup
and a Card Tray Saucer that I
scooped up for the bargain price
of $75.00. Previously we had
purchased a Violet Pansy Teapot
for $170.00 and a Violet Pansy
Creamer for $45.00 from a local
TV Auction that used to be on
our cable channel. So keep a
sharp eye out all you Collectors,
there are still buys out there like
the Cormucopia Rimmed Bowl in
a Bowl with A Rose Background
I found for dirt cheap at the most
recent sale ... I think it was a steal
at $2.00 (two dollars!) don’t
you??? And it was even marked
RB!!! Well enough from us, I'd
love to hear your stories too...

Submitted by...Scott Brovich and
Roberta Bender.
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Questions;

I would like to know if anyone
out there knows why the Card
Decals on the Devil and Cards
were changed during production.
There seems to be two different
types of Decals that were
used...There is a better, bigger
Face Card Decal, and then there
is the smaller, cheaper, uglier
style of Decals that seemingly
were hand painted after they were
applied...can anyone shed any
light on this???

Also I would like to know more
about the “Fake RB marks I keep
hearing about™, Anyone have any
information??? 1 have 2 Purple
Pansy Teapot that seems to have
a weird mark on it...It combines
elements of Mark #12 and Mark
#10, it looks a lot ke Mark #12,
however, its a blue mark not a
green mark and it has a shield
with a griffon like Mark #12, but
the other shield has a T like Mark
#10.. the mold is marked
appreciated.

Submitted by...Scott Brovich and
Roberta Bender.

In Vol. 1 No. 1 a request was
made for information on
advertising and souvenir pieces,
which our members may have in
tharr collection. We have
received responses from Karen
Church and Judy White. Places
(souvenir) have shown up from
Australia; New Brunswick;
Toronto, Ontario; and Nova
Scotia; Catalina Island, CA;
Niagra Falls, Canada; New
Brighton and Corra Lynn,
Launcesteor. Should you have
items, please forward the
information to:

Mark Werther

1131 Rossiter Lane

Radnor, PA 19087

For Sale:

The following items will be in
Brown Auction on 1/4/97:
30 plus pieces Figural RB
including 6 pieces Devil and
Cards, Turtle Milk, Apple
Teapot, Apple Lemonade,
Orange Milk, Rose Creamer,
Strawberry Cracker, etc..
Scott Brown Auctions
Greensburg KS
316-723-2111.

175 pieces - fruits, flowers,

vegetables and lobsters -contact:

Mark Werther
610-688-8528.

Want Ads

Uncommon Figural Wall
Matches, Salt Shakers, Shoes,
and other rare pieces - contact:
Judy White

926 Essex Circle
Kalamazoo MI 49008,

Need 4 1/2” diameter Yellow
Rose Saucer (McCaslin #430)
Nancy Owen

610-967-5628

Devil and Cards two handled
Open Sugar, Dresser Tray, full
bodied hanging Match Holder,
and a Single Candleholder to
finish my collection ...also
interested in RED Clowns,
especially girl (Lady) Clowns.
Call or write:

Scott Brovich / Roberta Bender
2021 Riviera Pky

Point Pleasant NJ 08742
908-899-5896

Anytime....



